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Police Board Minutes June 8, 2023 
 

The Police Board Meeting was called to order at 6:05 pm at Jewell City Hall with the following 
members present. Sogard, Winborn 
Members absent   Reiter, Miller, Zanker, Yager  
Also Present: Turpen, Morton 
 
Review of May 2023 meeting minutes. 
 
Reviewed May 2023 monthly activity report and financial report  
 
Discussed that we appear to still be on track to be under budget this year, there are still a few 
bills out that need paid for equipment that has been ordered for the new vehicle and training 
 
Updated on life insurance from prior meeting.  The process has been started and meetings have 
been set to do insurance interviews before the policies can be issued. 
 
Vehicle update:  Durango has a VIN and is still scheduled for possible June delivery. 
The computer and mount have been ordered and scheduled to be shipped June 29 unsure what 
happened, dealer says it was an error at manufacturer.  Bill has been submitted for payment 
this fiscal year. 
Radios are programmed and in use, “extra” radio is in office 
 
Upcoming events: 
Ellsworth: 
Junk collection day June 24 
Jewell 
Jewell jubilee this weekend 9/10 
Junk jaunt June 24 
Stanhope 
Clean up day June 10 
 
Trainings: 
Human trafficking June 28 at DMACC campus 
Spring Qualifications June 22 
 
Pole is up at tree dump in Jewell now waiting on IT to set up the camera there. 
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Next meeting scheduled for July 6, 2023, at 6:00pm.   
 

City Concerns: 
 
Jewell:  No concerns 
 
Ellsworth:  No concerns 
 
Stanhope:  None reported 
 
Public Input: Michele Hardy came before the meeting to discuss Jewell Jubilee.  She had 
complaints from last year, people came to her about the number of law enforcement at the 
beer garden. They wanted to know why we felt the need to have so many extra people there.  
The report was that at one time all three EJS officers, several Hamilton County deputies and 
State troopers were at the beer garden.  She was informed that we do not call them and ask 
them to come but if they come by then we welcome any additional assistance. 
 
She would like to have the nickel scramble after the kiddy parade as they can lead the kids to 
the nickel scramble area as the end of their parade – shortly after 6pm 
 
There will be fencing separating the beer area from the rest of main street, wrist bands will be 
used to show ID was checked.  No individuals under 21 will be allowed in fenced in area. 
 
Had concerns about trailer requirements as she “forgot” about that and has not made 
arrangements for trailers to be used.  She was given a couple names to call to see if they could 
assist.  We called D.O. about trailers from his 2nd job and he was not able to make that happen. 
 
No votes or motions were made due to the insufficient number of members present, due to 
alternate obligations. 
 
Meeting Adjourned 6:32pm  
 
David A. Turpen  


